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June, 2015

Protecting and Preserving Freedom for America’s Wild Horses

Dear Friend,

What a beautiful (almost summer) morning I’m enjoying as I look out on the fields we planted. We got just enough 
rain for them to mature! It is my favorite time of day. I am so very grateful for all that is good in our lives. 

We’re looking forward to a busy summer here at the Wild Horse 
Sanctuary and are thrilled to have six interns here from as far away 
as Michigan. These young people pay their own transportation expense 
AND dedicate their entire summer to helping us. We are happy to provide 
a setting for them to learn about wild horses and burros, wildlife here 
at the Sanctuary, the environment, ranch operations, and conservation, 
as well as team building and guest relations (just to name a few) in 
exchange for sharing themselves with us! Many former interns tell us 
that their experience at the Sanctuary helped them tremendously in their 
education and career decisions and was an experience of a lifetime. All 
of the interns this summer are quite handy with horses, which is nice 
because we will have lots of help gentling yearlings to prepare them for 
adoption. Among the myriad of daily chores, there are miles of fencing 
to maintain and repair and miles of horse trails to trim so that our guests 
will be safe and comfortable when they join us on trail rides. Of course, 
everything we do here is so our resident wild horses and burros will 
have a safe home far into the future. 

Our Annual Open House and 
Benefit is scheduled Saturday, 
August 15. It’s our annual fund 
and friend raiser and a really fun day with live music, wild horse viewing, 
kid’s crafts and games, demonstrations, and a vendor fair. (Volunteers 
make this event possible, too! If you’d like to help with the Open House, 
please give us a call or send an email). We have raffle tickets for sale 
with beautiful and useful prizes! This year, we are featuring an ALL 
MUSTANG parade, which will allow guests to see how beautiful and 
versatile the mustangs can be as companions and riding partners. I hope 
you are able to join us! 

We’ve come to rely very heavily on volunteers, whether they are serving 
as guides on trail rides, hosting camp, maintaining the grounds and 
facilities or greeting guests in the visitor center, each plays a vital role in 
the successful operation of the Sanctuary. How heartwarming it is to see 
the number of volunteers grow to meet the ever increasing need here. I 
truly appreciate everyone who contributes their time and talent, whether 
it be a few hours each week or month, or an entire summer. What a “team” 
we’ve become! 

Our team of  summer interns heads out for a 
day of clearing trails.

Fun for all ages at our Annual Open House.

Protecting and Preserving Freedom for America’s Wild Horses

Dear Friend,

	 How relieved I am that rain has finally come to us!  What a blessing and relief from the dryness that 
has contributed to the disastrous wild fires all over California.  Hopefully the rains will bring an end to this 
fire season and healing can begin for all who have suffered the horrors of the tragic fires.

	 We have received messages from 
friends and supporters around the world.  
They hear about the fires and are con-
cerned for our safety and the safety of the 
wild horses in our care.  It has been grati-
fying to know that so many care and that 
I can report that none of the devastating 
fires were ever closer than 30 miles.

	 At times like these, we are often asked 
“what can you do if fire threatened the 
Sanctuary?”  We have sought council 
from wild life experts and fire profession-
als and we have implemented as much of 
that council as we can.

	 Essential for the horse’s safety would be open spaces where they could escape a fire.  We have been cre-
ating and enlarging open spaces by clearing brush and we keep certain areas free of any combustibles during 
fire season.  We will continue to increase these areas as funding and other circumstances allow.

	 It is our best and only recourse since there would be no way to gather or load hundreds of wild horses 
for evacuation under such critical conditions. For now, we are safe – the horses are well, and we have had time 
to prepare for the rain that finally arrived.

	 This year with the help of many volunteers and a cost share program with the Natural Resource Con-
servation Service, we were able to clear 30 acres and plant it with native annual grasses.  This will provide 
more grazing for next year and for years to come.

	 The horses are looking great thanks to your help and support!  They have enough to eat and the sup-
plements necessary to keep them healthy.

	 How I wish we could help more horses – yet – as I write there are tens of thousands of wild horses 
being confined in long term government holding facilities and more continue to be rounded up.

	 We have a waiting list for horses to come here – when we can provide for more than the almost 300 
that are currently in our care. How it breaks my heart when I must tell those so desperately trying to place a 
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December, 2018

Volunteers clear our new field for planting and to create open space.



horse in need, that we are at capacity, we have been for quite some time now.  This is partly due to how long 
our wild horses live, which averages between 25-27 years.  Also, we are caring for far more horses than our 
acreage can support – so – that means feeding hay for many months each year—donations aren’t quite cover-
ing those costs.  We simply can’t take in more horses than we can responsibly care for.

	 Funds have always been limited and we make sure they are used carefully to ensure that the horses will  
have what they need.  However, since the down turn in the economy we have felt its affects here.  We know 
everyone has struggles and that’s why we are ever more thankful for your help, you have not forgotten that the 
wild horses here depend on you. Sadly, the protections for the wild horses that were passed into law in 1971 
have been weakened by Amendments and the Bureau of Land Management policies over the years.  Yet – we 
must never give up in our efforts to help them.  Edmund Burke once said, “No greater mistake was made than 
by he who did nothing because he could only do a little”.
	
	 Thank you for what ever you can do – even if it is just to let your voice be heard in favor of preserving 
and protecting America’s Wild and Free Roaming Horses.

	 There are myriads of challenges in today’s world – let us continue helping one another as we face them.  
And let us continue to do what we can in protecting all living things that make up the web of life we share 
including our precious wild horses.

We wish you all that’s good, as another year draws to its close.

		
Warmest wishes,

Dianne Nelson

Protecting and Preserving Freedom for America’s Wild Horses

Wild Horse Sanctuary Contribution and Order Form
Name______________________________________________________

Address____________________________________________________

City_______________________________________________________

State_____________           Zip__________________________________

Email______________________________________________________

Phone______________________________________________________

 

 

Please Make checks payable to the Wild Horse Sanctuary  •  Mail to: P.O. Box 30 Shingletown, CA 96088
You may donate or purchase merchandise through our website: www.wildhorsesanctuary.org

Contributions are tax deductible #95-3611770

 

 

Yes, I want to help!
Enclosed is my check for:
___$50 to feed one unsponsored
horse for one month
___$150 to feed one unsponsored 
horse for 3 months
___$500 to feed one unsponsored 
horse for a full year
___ $75 for 1 mineral supplement tub
___ $55 for 1 dewormer block
___ $15ea. for calendar (includes S&H) 


